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Town of Bear Creek 
Town Board Proceedings of the Annual Meeting 

April 19, 2023 
              
 

The Annual Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on 

April 19, 2023. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marty McCluskey at 7:00 p.m. 
 

The following members were present: Chairman Marty McCluskey; Chairman Travis 

Nachreiner; Jeff Scallon; Dwayne Faber; and, Steve Emerson, Supervisors.  
 

Others present: John Kast; Shane McCluskey; Brian McCluskey; Tim Drea; Kathy Olson; Steve 

Olson; Micki Olson; Diane Emerson; Cathie Faber; Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, 

Patrolman; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk. 
 

Town Board Members were sworn in: Travis Nachreiner; Dwayne Faber; Donna Lins and Sheila 

Carver. Carver authorized oaths. Chairman Nachreiner authorized Carver’s oath. The meeting 

was turned over to the new board.  

 

Nachreiner motioned to appoint Jeff Scallon to the Supervisor I open seat. Carver seconded. 

Motion carried. Scallon was sworn in and authorized by Carver. 
 

The 2022 Bear Creek Financial Statement was available to attendees. Faber motioned to approve 

the 2022 Financial Statement as presented. Scallon seconded. Motion carried. 
  

The Board did their annual review of the roads on April 15th. There are culverts to be replaced on 

Garvey Road and Dawn Road. A 10-foot extension is needed on a culvert on Cummings Road. 

There will be reconstruction on Chapel Road. If the budget allows, there will be graveling done 

on the end of Garvey Road with possible seal coating. Bids will be advertised.  

 

The Fire Department has agreed to help with culvert maintenance on Bear Valley Road. The 

County will review the situation the week of May 1st. 

 

Scallon motioned to set the 2024 Annual Meeting for Wednesday, April 17, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. 

Faber seconded. Motion carried. 

 

Thank you to Marty McCluskey and Steve Emerson for their service. Carver presented Marty 

with a proclamation from the Governor for his 24 years as Chairman. Both Marty and Steve 

received their retirement watches for their service. McCluskey served from 1989-2023 and 

Emerson served from 2019-2023.  

 

Scallon motioned to adjourn at 7:22 p.m. Faber seconded. Motion carried.  

 

 
Sheila Carver,  

Town Clerk 


